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	Special Issue on Teen Safety Behind the Wheel



	A Driver’s Education class is only the beginning… As more and more young drivers get behind the wheel, it becomes important for parents to continue to talk to teens about driving safety and help reinforce community norms for responsible driving. 

 

	DID YOU KNOW…. 

· Motor vehicle crashes are the leading cause of death for American teens? 

· Teens are involved in three times as many fatal accidents as all other drivers?

· Teens have the lowest rate of seat belt use, yet the highest rate of risky driving (excessive speed, following too close, etc.)? 

· Statistically, this risky behavior increases in the presence of male teenage passengers?

For more information, contact B-PEN coordinators 
June Harris (jharris@brooklinema.gov) or 
Karen Campbell (kcampbell4@brooklinma.gov) or visit

www.B-PEN.org
	IN THIS ISSUE...

What Teens Really Do Behind the Wheel
Safe Driving Guidelines for Teens
What To Do If Your Teen Has An Accident
Forum Report on Teen Safety Behind the Wheel
A Promise to Adam Campaign
Resources
B-PEN (Brookline Parent Education Network) helps parents navigate the social, emotional and developmental challenges affecting today’s teens and pre-teens – common challenges that can lead to risky behavior. An outreach initiative that collaborates with Brookline school administrators and PTO’s, the organization’s goals are to facilitate parent connections:

    * with other parents,

    * with school and town resources, and

    * with helpful information via written/electronic materials on a wide variety of teen concerns. 



	TEENS TALK ABOUT WHAT’S REALLY HAPPENING WITH YOUNG DRIVERS IN BROOKLINE

	Some of the troubling statistics and anecdotes BHS Peer Leaders share regarding common driving practices by Brookline teens include frequent disregard of speed limits and driving games (ask your teen about automobile “tag” and “love taps”). However, one of the most disturbing trends among Brookline teens is the prevalence of driving after smoking marijuana. According to the Peer Leaders, while most teens know that it can be very dangerous to drive after drinking alcohol, many think is it is OK to drive stoned, claiming marijuana makes them more “chill” and cautious. Despite studies showing that marijuana slows reaction time and can be as dangerous an impairment as alcohol and other drugs, teens continue to view marijuana as benign, an impression that hasn’t been helped by the recent change in marijuana laws. So, when parents reinforce how important it is not to drink alcohol and drive or get in a car with someone who has been drinking, they should also address the issue of marijuana impairment. 

Teens stress the importance of clear, frequent communication between parents and their kids about rules and expectations. In addition, they strongly urge parents need to “practice what they preach” in terms of good role modeling behind the wheel.

	GUIDELINES FOR TALKING ABOUT SAFE DRIVING



	When talking to teens about driving safety, try starting with the reminder that driving is a privilege, not a right, and that a car can be a dangerous weapon if not handled with the utmost safety. Consider these recommendations from the recent driving safety forum:

SEATBELTS – Make sure seatbelt use is ingrained from early childhood – at school and home – so its use is habitual. Don’t let teens drive or get into overcrowded cars without enough seatbelts, which continues to be a big issue on some sports teams as student athletes have to find their own transportation from BHS to South Brookline for practices. Parents need to create networks for safe carpools and urge coaches to help facilitate that at the beginning of the season.

SPEED – More curfew flexibility can prevent kids from taking risks to get home last minute. Allow extra time after a phone call check-in. Parents shouldn’t speed, either. Teens should pay for their own tickets.

DISTRACTED DRIVING – Parents need to lead by example and express clear expectations regarding distractions such as cell phone use, eating, fiddling with iPod/radio, allowing too many passengers, putting on make-up, etc. 

NO SUBSTANCE USE – The message must be “Don’t drink and drive. And don’t get in the car with a driver who has been drinking. Period.” That message must also extend to marijuana and other drug use. The dangers of driving stoned need to be reinforced for teens who don’t think it’s a problem. Teens also calculate how much they can drink before getting drunk, rationalizing that if they drink a little, then wait awhile, they are fine to drive. Parents should consider a limited “no questions asked” policy if a teen needs a late night ride home to avoid driving impaired or riding with an impaired driver. Such a policy reflects trust and rewards good judgment in avoiding an unsafe situation.

RULES AND CONSEQUENCES – Parents and teens need to be aware of current driving rules and regulations, and respect laws such as the junior operator license restrictions even when it’s inconvenient. http://www.mass.gov/rmv/jol/ 

CRISIS CONTROL – Teens need to know what to do in case of an accident, whether a fender/bender or a more damaging collision. Parents need to instill kids with the trust and confidence to call if they are in trouble. And teens need to have the courage to speak up if their peers are engaging in risky driving behavior. BOTTOM LINE – SAFETY FIRST! 

	WHAT TO DO IF YOUR TEEN HAS AN ACCIDENT

	When our teens first start to drive, we tend to stress the important basics, like not to drink and drive, not to speed, not to use a cell phone or eat while driving, etc. But sometimes, despite the most careful driving, accidents can happen. Have you talked to your teen about what to do if he/she is involved in a car accident – whether as a driver or a passenger, whether a fender-bender or a collision in which someone is hurt or there is major damage? 

B-PEN recommends these basic guidelines to get the conversation started regarding good practices for crisis control if your teen is involved in an accident. Consider printing these tips out, going over them in person, and keeping a copy in the glove compartment of each car your teen is allowed to drive. And even if your teen isn’t driving yet, the odds are good that he/she is riding in cars with other young drivers. Consider going over the basics now – it could make all the difference.

Stress that first and foremost, SAFETY is the most important concern. 

· STAY CALM. 

· Put on your cars hazard lights (blinkers).

· If anyone seems to be hurt, call 911 and let the police dispatch paramedics. 

· If there is significant damage to any car, call 911 and prepare to file an accident report.

· If your car is impeding the flow of traffic, try to move it out of the way if you can, to the side of the road or into a lot close by. 

· Exchange names, addresses, driver's license and insurance information (keep that in the glove compartment, easy to access) with the drivers of any other cars involved. (However, be wary of strangers. If you are alone at night or another driver seems unduly angry or makes you feel unsafe in any way, stay in the car with the window rolled most of the way up, and call 911 for police assistance.)

· Call your parents and let them know what’s happening – they may want to come help if they can.

· Stay at the scene of the accident until police have come and gone, making sure you have the name of the officer(s) and that they have your version of what happened. 

· Consult with your parents about your insurance policy, and report the accident promptly to your insurance company. (Parents: You may not think this is necessary for a minor accident, fearing your rates will rise or assuming that in a no-fault state the other driver's insurance company will pay for everything. But state laws generally protect you from higher rates unless you are ruled at fault, and “no-fault” simply means that the other driver’s insurance will deal with his expenses, regardless of who is at fault. However, if your child was at fault, the other driver’s insurance company will seek repayment from your company. It’s best to keep your insurer informed.)

IF ANYONE HITS AN ANIMAL, CONSIDER THESE GUIDELINES:

· Again, STAY CALM.

· If the animal is dead, call the town’s Department of Public Works to remove the body. (If it is clearly someone’s pet with a collar, notify the owners immediately.)

· If the animal is alive and in the flow of traffic, call the local police to let them help prevent the animal getting hit again. 

· If the animal is alive and it is during business hours, call the Animal Rescue League – 617.426.9170. 

· If the animal is alive and it is at night, beyond Animal Rescue League hours, call the police, who can direct you to their Animal Control department.

· Don’t attempt to move a wounded animal, as frightened animals in pain are prone to bite.
FOR A PRINTABLE TIP SHEET TO KEEP IN YOUR CAR’S GLOVE COMPARTMENT,

CLICK HERE.


	B-CASA FORUM ON 

“SAFETY BEHIND THE WHEEL”
	PROMISE TO ADAM…
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Brookline Coalition Against Substance Abuse 

Coffee and Conversation: 

“Teen Safety Behind the Wheel”

Last fall’s “Teen Safety Behind the Wheel” forum united nearly 70 Brookline High School students, staff, parents and community members in addressing disturbing trends regarding young drivers, who are involved in three times as many fatal accidents as all other drivers. To read the full report, click here…

	The centerpiece of the “Teen Safety Behind the Wheel” forum was a powerful, moving presentation from Barbara Spivak, whose son Adam London, a Newton North student and varsity lacrosse player, was recently killed in a car accident. He was not drunk or stoned, but driving too fast and not wearing a seatbelt.  Adults and teens in attendance were visibly moved as Spivak recounted her son’s tragedy and its impact on those who knew him. Spivak, whose "A Promise to Adam" campaign promotes responsible driving habits among teens, brought copies of the project’s student pledge, and more than 300 BHS students signed the pledge during the day. If you’d like to find out more about the pledge and encourage your teen to make a commitment toward safe driving, go to www.apromisetoadam.org.



	LOCAL RESOURCES
	WEB RESOURCES

	Brookline Substance Abuse Prevention Program
Brookline High School and the Brookline Public Health Department provide comprehensive, confidential alcohol, marijuana and other drug evaluation and support services to Brookline youth and their families. Services are free and provided

by clinical social workers Mary Minott, LICSW, 

and Hope Schroy, LICSW. Both are specialists in the developmental and substance abuse issues of adolescents. 

For more information, or to make an appointment, 

contact Mary Minott at 617-713-5155 or mminott@brooklinema.gov 


	For B-PEN’s list of valuable “Internet Resources for Parents,” including more websites on “Teen Driving,” visit our website at:

www.B-PEN.org 

In addition to resource lists, B-PEN.org also offers: 

· downloadable Tip Sheets on a wide range of parenting topics

· details on upcoming events
· news

· a Parent Blog
· Parent Network Newsletters on themes ranging from “Teens in Cyberspace” to “Prescription Drug Abuse”

To sign up for B-PEN’s quarterly “Parent Network Newsletter,” visit http://www.bhs-pto.org/email.htm
Karen Campbell, editor (Kcampbell@brooklinema.gov) 




